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Bass Lake Road Full Improvements — Phase 1A
Contract No. PW 11-30599, Project No. 66109
ITEM LOCATION,
NO PAGE OR QUESTION/ANSWER
) DRAWING NO.
2.01 | SP-79 PCMS Question: Please define (SWD) Sign Working Days.
Answer: Please see the first paragraph of the Measurement and Payment
clause for PCMS on SP-79
2.02 Question: Will the County provide construction staking?
Answer: See Section 5-1.07 of the Amendments to the Standard Specifications
in Appendix A.
2.03 | Appendix C Question: When setting PCMS on Highway 50 will traffic control or K-rail be
required.
Answer: Contractor shall follow all the requirements, including safety
requirements, of the Caltrans Encroachment permit obtained by the County and
attached to Contract Documents as Appendix C. Contractor shall obtain a
Caltrans Encroachment Permit and comply with all pertinent conditions.
2.04 | 10-1.04 Dust Question: Has Naturally Occurring Asbestos been discovered on the site?
Control
Answer: See Addendum No. 2.
2.05 | 2-1.06 Question: What is the DBE goal, and will submittal of DBE Good Faith Effort
Disadvantaged paperwork be required?
Business
Enterprise Answer: There is no DBE goal for this project since it is not FHWA funded.
(DBE) Submission of DBE paperwork is not required. Bidders are however required
to take all necessary affirmative steps to assure that minority firms, women’s
business enterprises and labor surplus area firms are used when possible.

Holders who have already mailed their proposal can contact Paul Hom at (email: paul.hom@edcgov.us) to
arrange return of their proposal.

Inform all suppliers and subcontractors as necessary.

The DOT is only sending this Response to Bidders’' Inquiries by posting on the following website:
http://www.edcgov.us/Government/DOT/Bids.aspx.
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Responses to bidder inquiries, unless incorporated into formal addenda to the contract, are not a
part of the contract, and are provided for the bidder’s convenience only. In some instances, the
question and answer may represent a summary of the matters discussed rather than a word-for-
word recitation. The availability or use of information provided in the responses to bidder inquiries
is not to be construed in any way as a waiver of the provisions of Section 2-1.03, “Examination of
Plans, Specifications, Contract, and Site of Work,” of the Standard Specifications or any other
provision of the contract, the plans, Standard Specifications, or special provisions, nor to excuse the
contractor from full compliance with those contract requirements. Bidders are cautioned that
subsequent responses or contract addenda may affect or vary a response previously given.

Sincerely,
v

“Paul Hom
Sr. Civil Engineer
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